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December 6, 2024 

 

Nina Seiden, Solid Waste and Recycling Programs Administrator 

Office of Solid Waste and Recycling Programs 

County of Passaic 

930 Riverview Drive, Suite 250 

Totowa, New Jersey 07512 

 

Dear Ms. Seiden: 

 

The New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection’s Division of Sustainable Waste Management, 

Bureau of Solid Waste Planning and Licensing is in receipt of a proposed amendment to the Passaic 

County Solid Waste Management Plan (Plan) dated November 7, 2024. This amendment to the Plan 

proposes plan inclusion of a change in name for three Covanta Sustainable Solutions, LLC facilities. The 

new names are included below:  

 

• Covanta Sustainable Solutions, LLC - Fulton Street will now be named Reworld 

Sustainable Solutions - LLC - Fulton Street, located at 20-32 Fulton Street, Block 

3115, Lots 5 and 17 in the City of Paterson. 

• Covanta Sustainable Solutions, LLC - River Street will now be named Reworld 

Sustainable Solutions – LLC - River Street, located at 178 River Street, Block 3016, 

Lots 2, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, and 13 in the City of Paterson.  

• Covanta Sustainable Solutions, LLC - Totowa will now be named Reworld 

Sustainable Solutions – LLC - Totowa, located at 301 Maltese Drive, Block 170.02, 

Lot 3 in the Borough of Totowa.  

 

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)14, the inclusion of a facility name change in the Passaic County Solid 

Waste Management Plan can be accomplished via administration action. Therefore, the County Plan 

amendment is hereby approved as an Administrative Action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11. 

 

If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact me at (609) 940-5805. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

Jill Aspinwall, Section Chief 

Bureau of Solid Waste Planning and Licensing 
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